ANGLOPHONE WEST SCHOOL DISTRICT



OFFICE OF THE SUPERINTENDENT
1135 Prospect Street • Fredericton, New Brunswick E3B 389 • www.asd-w.nbed.nb.ca

May 5, 2017

Dear Parents/Guardians of students at Kingsclear Consolldated School:

On January 26, 2017, the District Education Council (DEC) of Anglophone West School District voted in favour of a sustainability study of Kingsclear Consolidated School, under the process of Provincial Policy 409 — Multi-year Infrastructure Planning. This policy serves as a foundation for determining the sustainability of a school, taking into account many aspects, such as:

- Enrolment
- Transportation
- Economic Development
- Health and Safety
- Impact on Community
- Impact on Other Schools
- Quality of Education
- Finances

On May 4, 2017, the DEC held the third public meeting in this process. At that meeting, the DEC voted in favour of tabling a decision on the outcome of the sustainability study on Kingscelar Consolidated School to February 2018.

This decision and our executive summary are being shared with the Minister of Education and Early Childhood Development and senior staff within his department. The Information is also available on the district webpage dedicated to the study.

I wish to thank you for your interest in this study and your continued commitment to your child's education.

Sincerely,

David McTimoney Superintendent

David Mc Zinory

Brunswick